R.B.E. No. | 53/2019

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS
(RAILWAY BOARD)

No. E(NG)I-2019/TR/11 . New Delhi, dated 20 .09.2019

The General Manager(P)s,
All Zonal Railways and Production Units.
(As per Standard list).

Sub : Forwarding of one-way own request transfer applications to
other Divisions/Railways.

It has come to the notice of Board that a large number of inter-Railway/inter-
Division one-way transfer requests are being forwarded by some of the Zonal
Railways for NOCs without assessing the feasibility of relieving such staff on receipt
of NOC. This causes unnecessary building up of expectations regarding their

imminent sparing among such employees and puts avoidable pressure on the
Railway administration.

2 Considering the above, Railways may ensure that henceforth only such Inter-
Railway transfers requests be forwarded where there is reasonable possibility of
relief in case of acceptance by the railway to which transfer is sought. While doing
so, various factors like number of staff likely to be inducted in the cadre by way of
departmental  promotions/inter-Divisional/inter-Railway  Transfer from other
Railways/Divisions and through RRB indents should be kept in view so that once
NOC is received, the concerned employee can be relieved early.

This issues with the approval'of Board (MS).

Please acknowledge receipt.
A

Hindi version will follow. W
: K. Meena)

Deputy Director Estt.(N)
Railway Board
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Copy of Board’s

- Secreataries of affiliated Unions of NFIR for information and comments if any. |

' C/:Media Centre/NFIR.

NATIONAL FEDERATION OF INDIAN RAILWAYMEN (N.F.IL.R.)
3, Chelmsford Road, New Delhi

: Dated: 24/09/2019
RBE No. 153/2019 dated 20/09/2019 is forwarded to the General

o

(Dr. M. Raghavaiah)
General Secretary




